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Presidentõs Message 
The year is now up and running and our club eased into 

the year gently with a relaxing social evening in the 

Clarendon Room at the Manningham Club. We caught up 

on what has happened and what is going to happen 

soon, and had a lot of laughs in the process. 

Australia Day was very exciting with three club members 

receiving 2018 Menzies Community Australia Day 

Awards ς more information is outlined later in this 

newsletter. Huge congratulations to Graham Kane, Helen 

Lewtas and Rosina Cincotta! 

The ever popular District 9810 Conference is coming up 

fast, being held from Friday 2 March to Sunday 4 March 

2018 in a brand new function centre in the centre of 

Bendigo. This is always a great way to enlarge our 

thinking beyond our own club to the District level and to 

liaise with other club members in a relaxed and 

stimulating atmosphere. We are looking forward to a 

ƎƻƻŘ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ Ŏƭǳō ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜΦ 

See inside this newsletter for further information. 

This coming Wednesday, 31 January 2018, we will hear a very important presentation from an expert 

who will tell us about just how important bees are to our environment and our future. This is 

something we have all heard about and this presentation will bring us up to date on the facts ς a 

presentation not to be missed. 

We also have some exciting and interesting activities and presentations coming up so be sure to 

ŎƘŜŎƪ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ŦŜǿ ǇŀƎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ƻǳǘ ƻƴ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎΦ 

2018 is going to be a great year! 

¸ƻǳǊǎ ƛƴ wƻǘŀǊȅ άaŀƪƛƴƎ ŀ 5ƛŦŦŜǊŜƴŎŜέΦ 

                                     Janis
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 31 January, 2018 ð To BEE or not to BEE ð Ian Brown  

 

Clarendon Room at the Manningham Club  

1 Thompsons Road, Bulleen 

6:30pm for 7:00pm 
 

We all know that bees are extremely important for our 
environment but not all of us are quite sure of the reasons.  

Ian Brown will be joining us this week to explain the 
importance of bees, and especially honey bees, to our 
environment. This will be a very interesting presentation not 
to be missed. 

Guest Speaker Ian Brown Registration John Henderson, Peter Gurry 
Vote of thanks Dan Hession Setup, meet & greet Gysbert Diepeveen 
Chair Trevor Dawson Emergency John Bennie 

7 February, 2018 ð ROMAC ð Graeme Chester  

 

Clarendon Room at the Manningham Club  

1 Thompsons Road, Bulleen 

6:30pm for 7:00pm 
 
Hear Graeme Chester speak about the wonderful work ROMAC 
provides. Life giving and life changing surgery to children from 
the Southwest pacific, PNG and Timor Leste which is not 
available in their own countries. 

Rexly (pictured) was one recipient of this life giving surgery. 
 

Guest Speaker Graeme Chester Registration James Angelevski , James Cunningham 
Vote of thanks John Henderson Setup, meet & greet Rod Simkiss 
Chair David Shrimpton Emergency Brian Tyedin 

9 February 2018 ð Bunnings BBQ Fundraiser  

 

FRIDAY 9 FEBRUARY 2018 

Our very successful Bunnings BBQ Fundraiser will be 
held again on 9 February 2018 

Corner Bridge Street & Silver Street Eltham 

This has been a very successful fundraiser for the club 
and we want to as many sessions as we can before 
winter comes and we have to stop. 

Please let Kathy Monley know if you can help on one or 
more of the shifts coming up in February. 

8:00 am -  11:00 am 
11:00 am -   2:00 pm 
2:00 pm -   4:30 pm 



  Vol 42 Issue 22 | December 20, 2017 
 
 

 

 
Visit our website 

 

 

Like us on Facebook 

 

 
Follow us on Twitter 

 
Page 3 of 8 

 

14 February, 2018 ð Fellowship Night at Old Melbourne Gaol  

 

Old Melbourne Gaol 
377 Russell Street, Melbourne 

PARTNERS NIGHT! 

ΨHangmanΩs Night TourΩ 

Our Director of Fellowship and Fun, Graham Kane, has 
outdone himself this time organising a fascinating evening 
ƻƴ ŀ ǘƻǳǊ ƘŜŀǊƛƴƎ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ ƻŦ ŀ ƘŀƴƎƳŀƴΩǎ  ƭƛŦŜΗ 

We will have a wonderful meal first and have an exciting 
(and scary) evening. Come along if you are game!  

More information soon. 

16 February 2018 ð Bunnings BBQ Fundraiser  

 

FRIDAY 16 FEBRUARY 2018 

Our very successful Bunnings BBQ Fundraiser will be 
held again on 16 February 2018 

Corner Bridge Street & Silver Street Eltham 

This has been a very successful fundraiser for the club 
and we want to as many sessions as we can before 
winter comes and we have to stop. 

Please let Kathy Monley know if you can help on one or 
more of the shifts coming up in February. 

8:00 am -  11:00 am 
11:00 am -   2:00 pm 
2:00 pm -   4:30 pm 
 

21 February, 2018 ð Club Assembly  ð RC Templestowe Members Night  

 

Clarendon Room at the Manningham Club  

1 Thompsons Road, Bulleen 

6:30pm for 7:00pm 

Hear from our Board about how we have gone in the first 
six months of the Rotary year and where we are headed 
for the second six months. 

This is important for all members.  

Guest Speaker Board Members Registration Tony Monley, John Bennie 
Vote of thanks N/A Setup, meet & greet Kathy Monley 
Chair Janis McFarland Emergency David Chua 
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28 February 2018 ð Mike Rolls ð Amputate Dead Weight  (Run by RC Doncaster)  

 

Beau Monde International 

934 Doncaster Road, Doncaster East 

6:30pm to 9:00pm $40 per head 

Mike Rolls is an inspirational speaker who at the 
age of 18, contracted Meningococcal Septicaemia 
which left him with horrific internal and external 
injuries, including multiple amputations. He 
survived against the odds. He will tell us how to 
ά/ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ǘƘŜ LƳǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ²ƛǘƘ ¦ƴǎƘŀƪŀōƭŜ 
Resilienceέ. Our club will be joining RC Doncaster 
for this event which will be run in place of our 
ŎƭǳōΩǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΦ !ll proceeds to Interplast. 

An event not to be missed! 

2 ð 4 March 2018 ð District 9810 Conference  for all to attend!  
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7 March 2018 ð Footy Tipping Launch  with Kevin Sheehan, OAM  (Run by RC 

 Doncaster)  

 
 

Beau Monde International 

934 Doncaster Road, Doncaster East 

6:30pm to 9:00pm. $30 p/p 

Our Footy Tipping Launch for 2018 will be run by our 
partners RC Doncaster. RC Manningham will be joining us 
and they have secured Kevin Sheehan as a speaker for 
this event. Kevin played for Geelong, was Victorian State 
of Origin Team Manager and AFL national talent 
identification manager and appears on Channel 9. 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƭǳōΩǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΦ 

This will be a great night! 

8 March 2018 (Thursday) ð International Womenõs Day Breakfast 

 

Box Hill Town Hall 

7:00am to 9:00am 

This is always a great 
Rotary run event and it is 
hoped to get an RC 
Templestowe table at this 
ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘΦ 

Other Club sõ Events 

Wednesday Morning 7 February 2018 - Ω±ƻƭǳƴǘŀǊȅ !ǎǎƛǎǘŜŘ 5ȅƛƴƎ !ŎǘΩ 
Sala Venezia Room, Veneto Club, 191 Bulleen Road, Bulleen, 7:30am to 9:00am Breakfast 
The Rotary Club of Ivanhoe has a presentation by Dr Rodney Syme ά¢ƘŜ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŀǊȅ !ǎǎƛǎǘŜŘ 5ȅƛƴƎ 
!Ŏǘ ŀƴŘ Lǘǎ LƳǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎέΦ  /ƻǎǘΥ Ϸпр ǇŜǊ ƘŜŀŘΦ tǊƻŎŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ ²ŀǊŀǘŀƘ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ {ŎƘƻƻƭ .ŜƭƭŦƛŜƭŘΦ 
Anyone interested can book through: www.trybooking.com/337092 
Bookings close 1 February 2018 Enquiries to: judimot25@gmail.com 
 

Monday Evening 26 February 2018 ς International Womens Day Presentation 
Cabaret Room, The Village Green Hotel, Corner Springvale and Ferntree Gully Roads 
6:30pm for 6:45pm Cost: $55 per head 
YŜȅƴƻǘŜ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊ 5Ǌ {ǳǎŀƴ !ƭōŜǊǘƛΣ !/Σ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ !C[ bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ [ŜŀƎǳŜ !ŘǾƛǎƻǊȅ DǊƻǳǇ 
and 2017 Melburnian of the Year. Proceeds to teen MHFA (a joint project of RC Glen Waverley, 
Victoria Police, City of Monash and Mental Health First Aid Australia. 
Anyone interested can book through: www.trybooking.com/337331 
 

http://www.trybooking.com/337092
http://www.trybooking.com/337331


  Vol 42 Issue 22 | December 20, 2017 
 
 

 _________________________________________________________________________________  

Rotary Club of Templestowe   

PO Box 823 Templestowe Vic 3106 
 
Tel: 0499 496 316  

 

Chartered March 23, 1977 

Rotary District 9810  Victoria, Australia 

RI Club No.: 18385 

Inc: VIC A0013020S | Fundraiser Registration: 14028 
 

 
 

Other News  

Menzies Community Australia Day Awards ð 26 January 2018  

We are delighted to report that three club members received Menzies Community 

Australia Day Awards which were presented by the Hon. Kevin Andrews MP, Federal 

Member for Menzies.  

Graham Kane  

Congratulations to Graham Kane who was nominated 
for his award by the Rotary Club of Templestowe AND 
{ǘ aŀǊƪΩǎ !ƴƎƭƛŎŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘΗ 

άDǊŀƘŀƳ ƛǎ ŀ tŀǎǘ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ƻf Templestowe Rotary 
and has been a member since 1994. Over the 24-
year-period, he has provided tremendous support to 
the community by regularly volunteering at various 
events. As a former auctioneer, Graham also brings 
his unique blend of skills and humour to fundraising 
events, enticing all to dig a little deeper in support 
ƻŦ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŎŀǳǎŜǎέ.  

 
 

Helen Lewtas  

Congratulations to Helen Lewtas who was nominated 
for this award by the Rotary Club of Templestowe. 

άHelen is an Honorary Member of Templestowe 
Rotary and has been associated with the club for 
many years through the membership of her late 
husband, Pete. She is a tireless contributor to the 
community, regularly volunteering at various 
events. In recent years, Helen has been a prime 
mover in a niche fundraising effort where Rotary 
recycles and sells used stamps to collectors for 
different community causesέ.  
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Rosina Cincotta  

Congratulations to Rosina Cincotta who was nominated 
for this award by Doncare Community Services. 

άwƻǎƛƴŀ ƛǎ ŀƴ ŀǾƛŘ volunteer, volunteering her time with 
St Vincent de Paul Society and through her membership 
of the Rotary Club of Templestowe as well as with 
Doncare. At Doncare, Rosina was quick to put up her 
hand to volunteer in the area of provision of food to 
members of our local community. This work requires the 
tasks of massive organisation and coordination in the 
stocking, storage and distribution of donated food 
ƛǘŜƳǎΦ ²ƛǘƘƻǳǘ wƻǎƛƴŀ ŀƴŘ ƘŜǊ ŎƻƭƭŜŀƎǳŜǎΩ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜΣ 
paid Doncare staff would face additional pressures on 
their workload. On the contrary, the hard work of the 
volunteers like Rosina enables Doncare staff to better 
attend to clients who are in need of their support and 
expertise. 

 

Col lection of Used Stamps for Causes  

Helen Lewtas earned her recognition (above) as a member 

of the team for District 9810 who collect, sort and sell, used 

stamps and give the money to causes. In 2017/18 the cause 

is End Trachoma in Australia and so far they have already 

raised $3,890!! Wow! 

The collection of used stamps for causes has been running 
since 1991 and over the 26 years has raised $107,827 for 
causes, which is an extra-ordinary result. Those causes have included: Polio Eradication; 
Wheelchairs for Kids; ΨSight for Sore EyesΩ (Fred Hollows); ROMAC; and other health, 
literacy and water related needs. 

This year it is End Trachoma. Australia is the only developed country in the world where 
trachoma still exists as a public health problem. While improvements have been made, 
sustained elimination has proven to be a challenge. The World Health Organisation (WHO) 
has a global goal to eliminate trachoma by 2020, and recommends the ΨSAFEΩ strategy. 
This incorporates: Surgery, Antibiotics, Facial cleanliness and Environment improvement. 
Money raised in the collection of stamps will assist in introducing these initiatives in 
AustraliaΩs indigenous communities. 

Congratulations Helen and colleagues and please keep up the amazing work. This is a great 
example of άRotary: Making a Differenceέ.  

(PS. Please remember to leave a good amount of paper around your donated stamps.) 
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Stephen and Diane Fisher (right) in 

Moradabad, India 

 

 
Girls and young women at the DFG 

information session in Moradabad, India 

 

Polio Immunisations in Moradabad , India  

Club members Diane and Stephen Fisher have now 

participated in the polio immunisations in Moradabad, 

India, with a team from District 9810. As well as the 

immunisations, the team has provided girls and young 

women with some Days For Girls (DFG) kits, a vitally 

important initiative to enable girls to stay at school once 

they mature into young women. These kits are 

presented with an information session about how to use 

the kits to ensure the sustainability of the initiative. 

 

Congratulations Diane and Stephen and the District 9810 

team in Moradabad. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HAPPY MEMBERSHIP ANNIVERSARY TO: 

Kathy Monley  February 10, 2008   (10 years)  

Tony Monley   February 10, 2008   (10 years)  

 

 

 

 

The next edition of the newsletter will be published in on 5 February 2018 

Please forward all material for this newsletter to Janis McFarland  
janismcfarland@yahoo.com  
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